
    
 

Leigh Flood Storage Area Reservoir Act works: Autumn 2021 update 
 

The Environment Agency is carrying out works to maintain the Leigh Flood Storage Area. These are 
legally required under the Reservoirs Act 1975, and are completely separate to the proposal to 
expand the capacity of the Leigh Flood Storage Area. 
 

These works will ensure the Leigh Flood Storage Area continues to safely reduce flood risk to 
Tonbridge and Hildenborough into the future. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any questions about these works, or the project to expand the Leigh Flood Storage Area, 
you can contact the Environment Agency team at: LEHES@environment-agency.gov.uk 

During autumn 2021 we will be 
completing the works in Works Area 1. 

We will also lay a haul road 
on the existing Mud Lane 
for vehicle access to the 
next working area. This will 
be returned to its original 
condition at the end of the 
works. 

We will carry out vegetation 
clearance at the next working area 
between A21 and main Leigh 
control structure to allow access 
for works. 

Our working compound 
will move from Lower 
Haysden to Powdermill 
Lane, but we will retain 
site offices at Lower 
Haysden.  
 
Both car parks will open 
for normal use. 
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